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PARISH HALL
The Hall is now entering its 4th Year since the official opening and has exceeded all expectations of use, thank you everyone.
Launceston Male Voice Choir – Sunday 23rd March 2014
We are pleased to announce the Launceston Male Voice Choir will be performing in the hall at 7pm on 23rd March 2014.  Full details will appear in the February Newsletter.
COMMUNITY SHOP AND POST OFFICE –IMPORTANT NOTICE
OF AN OPEN MEETING ON 20th JANUARY 2014 AT 8.00pm
As many will know some 3 years ago Ashwater successfully fought to regain a Post Office presence in the Parish.  The current ‘Outreach Service’ is being terminated and the Shop Committee has recently been in discussion with Post Office Limited regarding the future of the Post Office in Ashwater.  We have now reached the stage where public consultation is required to reinforce an application to host a ‘Post Office Local Service’.  This has certain additional benefits for the Parish as opposed to the ‘Outreach’ arrangements, but requires a greater commitment particularly in terms of volunteer time. Provided we are successfully appointed it will secure a PO presence in the Village centre for the foreseeable future. However, we must demonstrate both a need for the PO and be able to provide sufficient people to run it. This challenge is achievable, so please attend the meeting on Monday 20th January in the hall at 8.00pm. Your views, comments and above all HELP are needed.
The 2014 Ashwater Calendar has sold very well and there are a few left at £5.99 each in the shop and don’t forget the theme for the 2015 calendar will be ‘Ashwater Events’.
THE VILLAGE INN 

Lunch Club is on Thursday 2nd January, book on 01409 211200.  Take away Fish and Chips is available on Wednesday evenings 
COFFEE MORNING – SATURDAY 4th JANUARY

A coffee morning will be held in aid of the Hollow Panson Turbine Opposition Group on Saturday 4th January at 10.30pm, please come along and learn about the latest developments.
ART CLUB 
The Art Club meets every 2nd Thursday in the month 1pm to 4pm at The Village Hall. Ring Sue 221640 or Rhonda 221200.
ASHWATER HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY
We had another successful wreath making in December, enjoyed by all who came. The next event is on January 19th when we will walk off Christmas around Tamar lakes and the old canal system. Then lunch in Bradworthy!!! Please let us know by JANUARY 5th so we can book the lunch.  Members and others are welcome to join us. Ring  Cherry 220 240 or Fiona 221 403 for booking and meeting time.


ASHWATER STEEL BAND
Recently members of the Ashwater Primary School Steel Band attended the 2nd Annual Community Action Through Sports (CATS) awards for the Holsworthy and Rural Branch in the Memorial Hall.

After playing a selection of their music for the guests and award winners, the presentations began. The awards cover a wide range of categories including ‘sCool Cats’, Fundraising, Environment, Sports, Coaching Skills for Life and the Wider Community. Ashwater School and Band Members had been nominated by Mrs. Chris March and our children won awards in the following categories:- 
 sChool Cats (assisting other pupils during their own time in lunch breaks and after school):
Elizabeth Hampton.  Ettah Meader.  Hope Wood.

Fundraising (Helping to raise funds for a variety of community projects and charities):
Archie Verney.  Ben Hampton.  Caitlin Wood.  Cloe Westaway. Harry Ayre.  Jasmine Moon.  Lauren Moon.  Lily Horsburgh.  Louise Daniel.  Percy Verney.  Rowan Tidball.  Scarlett Wood.  Shannon Willetts.  Sophie Daniel.  Tamzin Sweeney.  Titus Meader.  Tom Lowe.
Congratulations to all the award winners with thanks for all the hard work they put into the band and continue so to do.

Following the huge success of the steel band, Chris and Tony March wanted to keep the interest of pupils moving to secondary school and also include parents and anyone else who fancied learning to play a tuned instrument.  They decided to have a band night on the first Friday of each month (not in January). After two very successful band nights it has been agreed to slightly alter the band name, it will now be known as ‘The Ashwater Primary School and Community Steel Band’.  The next session will be on 7th February 2014 from 6.00pm to 8.00pm.  Child 50p, Adult £1.00 and Family £1.50.

TAI CHI CLASSES – 10th JANUARY 2014
Tai Chi Classes with Dan Gowett will be held in the hall at 10.00am on 10th January 2014.  Further details from info@highestsprings.com or telephone 07816250097
ASHWATER PARISH COUNCIL
The parish council wish all the residents of Ashwater a Happy New Year.

Church Walk – there will be a working party to clear the footpath on Saturday 11 January 2014 starting at 10.00 am. Anyone wishing to help would be welcome to turn up on the day or contact any of the parish councillors.  Please bring your own tools.
There are two vacancies for parish councillors, anyone wishing to apply or who wants further information should speak to any of the parish councillors or contact the clerk – Sheila Myers – clerk@sheanddave.plus.com  - 07841717913.

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 8 January 2014.

ASHWATER WALKING GROUP
The walking group are joining with the Horticultural walk on 19th of this month, see details above.
ANVIL CORNER RECYCLING CENTRE

As reported previously Devon County Council are considering changing the opening times of the recycling centre from 1st April 2014 to Saturdays and Sundays (10am to 6pm during April – September and 10am to 4.30pm October – March).  A petition to retain the existing hours can be found at http://freepetition.co.uk/devoncc/LivePetition.aspx 

DARTMOOR DECORATIVE AND FINE ARTS SOCIETY

Come along and listen to interesting and stimulating talks held in the Charter Hall, Okehampton. The morning begins with coffee at 10.00 and the talks start at 10.30 prompt. Everyone is welcome. For non members a voluntary donation of £10 per talk is requested (refunded if you join the society).
On Wednesday February 24th . THE ART AND MEANING OF MAPS. Jeremy Black is a professor of History at Exeter University and has many books to his name, especially on 18th century history. He is a popular and knowledgeable lecturer.
An application form can be downloaded from the DDFAS website www.dartmoor-dfas.org.uk or contact the Membership Secretary, Alex Crosthwaite Eyre at northlew@hotmail.co.uk For further information please contact Sara-Jane Cumming 01822 860281 E mail: sj@broadparkdesigns.co.uk
PARSON JACK RUSSELL ANIMAL ART AND PHOTOGRAPHY EXHIBITION 30th MAY – 2nd JUNE 2014
This open bi-annual exhibition is due to be held at St Mary’s Church, Black Torrington commencing on Friday 30th May.  Painters, sculptors, crafts people and photographers are welcome to exhibit.  Details from the Exhibition Secretary, Bill Smithers Tel: 01409 231598 or email bill.smithers@utdsl.com for art or Hilary Browning email 123Choula@gmail.com for photography.
ADVERT
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Advertising in the Newsletter
Small adverts cost £10 per issue and help to cover the cost of paper and printing, which are otherwise donated or paid from parish council funds raised through the local precept.

Distribution of Newsletters

My thanks to those who provide articles for and distribute the newsletters.  If you know of anybody who did not receive a copy please let me know: copies will always be available at the Village Shop, Parish Hall and in the Village Inn.  Any information for inclusion in or offers to help please contact Ivan Buxton on 01409 221073, e-mail ibuxton16@btinternet.com.  Don’t forget to visit the Ashwater Website www.ashwaterparish.org.uk 
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Comment:  Happy New Year!


�





Newsletter:  Please forward contributions to �HYPERLINK "mailto:ibuxton16@btinternet.com"�ibuxton16@btinternet.com� or telephone 01409 221073 by Friday 24th January 2014 for inclusion in the next issue. 


 Events in the hall (unless otherwise stated)


2nd January– Lunch Club, Village Inn


4th January – Coffee Morning 10.30pm


8th January – Parish Council Meeting, 7.30pm


9th January – Art Club 1pm – 4pm


11th January – Working Party, Church/Rectory Path 10.00am


19th January – Horticultural Club Walk


20th January 2014 – Post Office Meeting, 8.00pm





Advance Notice


17 February Hall Trustees Meeting, 7.30pm


Ashwater Hall – Bookings and enquiries


Tel: 01409 211213


Email:Bob.griggs1@btopenworld.com





Ashwater Shop (Winter Opening)


Hours:	Mon – Frid: 8.30am to 5.00pm


	Saturday: 8.30am to Noon


	Sunday: 9am to 12 Noon





Post Office


Hours:	Mon – Frid: 9.00am to 4.30pm


Saturday:	Closed


Sunday:	 Closed





Telephone: 01409 211192


Place a regular order and it will be ready for your collection
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